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General Description 
On May 22, 2000, the New York Public Service Commission approved a geographic split of the 
716 NPA along county boundary lines (Case No. 99-C-0800, Opinion No. 00-06).  NANPA 
assigned NPA code 585 for this purpose.  The order also provided for an extended three-year 
permissive dialing period for wireless carriers in the new 585 area code.  

Implementation of Relief Plan 

This Planning Letter is being issued as a reminder that the extended permissive dialing period for 
wireless NXX codes in the new 585 area code ends on November 15, 2004.  

General Information 
The information in this planning letter reflects detailed information about NPA relief activities. 
The information has been derived from commission orders and from industry implementation 
decisions. The implementation of the plan described in this letter is the responsibility of 
individual service providers, and NANPA does not guarantee that the activities and plans will 
occur exactly as described herein. 

Contact Information 
General questions regarding the relief of the NPA 716 should be directed to Wayne Milby, 
Senior NPA Relief Planner - NANPA, on 804-795-5919.  Questions of a technical nature should 
be directed to the NPA coordinator of the appropriate service provider.   

 

  
 


